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EHS 2020 VOLLEYBALL TEAM WINS DISTRICT TITLE UNDER 
DIRECTION OF 1990 GRADUATE MELINDA WRYE WASHINGTON.
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LETTER FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT

I am so glad you are reading the sixth edition of the Maroon & Gold! Our goal is to 
keep our patrons connected with what is happening in the school and with Eldon 

Alumni. I know we all have some great memories of our school. It could be your 
favorite teacher, your best friend that you haven’t seen for years, your coach, your 

bus driver, or the cook that made you smile. We want to do our best to remember 
those days but also focus on the great things that are currently happening. In order to 

accomplish this, we need you to send us ideas about who to interview for our stories. I 
believe the Maroon and Gold is going to be the venue that allows Eldon Alumni to stay 

connected. Send your information to wendy.winters@eldonmustangs.org or mail it 
to her at 101 Sounth Pine St. Eldon, MO, or call Wendy at 573-392-8010 ext. 1009

Another idea I want you to consider is coming back home. We continually strive to make our school and community 
one of the best places in the state. I believe you and your family will make an economic impact on our community. 

You will help us build an even better community that has a great infrastructure, great schools and great people. I feel 
blessed to live in Eldon, I know you will, too.

We are including information about some job opportunities in the area. Please take a look at them and see if any of 
them fit your needs.

I hope you enjoy the Maroon and Gold!
Matt Davis

EHS’95

JOIN THE ELDON ALUMNI ASSOCIATION FOR ONLY $10 PER YEAR
Money will be used to keep you connected through the Maroon and Gold

Please send the following information:
Name:
Address:
Phone:
Email:

Mail to Eldon High School, attention Wendy Winters, 101 S. Pine St., Eldon, MO 65026. 
wendy.winters@eldonmustang.org or 573-392-8010 ext. 1009.

You may also find us on Facebook at Eldon Mustangs or Eldon High School Alumni. 
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Pay and Bene�ts

� $15.00+ per hour to start

� Shift premium for 2nd & 3rd shift

� 3 weeks paid vacation

� 11 paid holidays

� Medical

� Dental

� Vision

� Life Insurance

� 401k

� Tuition Reimbursement

Adient is an equal employment opportunity and affirmative action employer and all qualified applicants will receive
consideration for employment without regard to race, color, religion, sex, national origin, age, protected veteran status,
status as a qualified individual with a disability, or any other characteristic protected by law. If you are an individual with a
disability and you need an accommodation during the application process please email Talent-Acquisition@adient.com.

A WORLD LEADER IN AUTOMOTIVE SEATING | ADIENT

Empowering our
people

We attract, develop and reward the
best people- we’re approximately
77,000 strong in 32 countries.
Learn about joining the Adient team.

To schedule a specific time for an
interview, please reach out to
Brianna Christensen at 573-392-2782,
or via email at
brianna.sue.christensen@adient.com

Adient is a global leader in
automotive seating, supporting all
major automakers in differentiating
their vehicles through superior
quality, technology and performance.
We’re driving a high-performance
culture that inspires our employees
and allows us to improve the
experience of a world in motion — in
automotive seating and beyond.
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COMING  “BACK” HOME

Dr. Megan Kretsinger Porter

For Dr. Megan Porter, Eldon is not just a place 
to start her business or simply a place to live. 
For her, Eldon is home. Megan’s parents, Cal 
and Jan Kretsinger, were originally from St. 
Louis but moved to Eldon where Megan was 
born and raised. While at Eldon High School 
she was involved in cheerleading, basketball, 
band, track, and drama. “I like to be involved 
in all the things.” Megan also loved her teach-
ers and coaches. “Eldon is very lucky and for-
tunate that they always have great teachers 
and people who truly care.” 

Although Megan loved the place where she 
grew up, her dad’s job moved them to St. Lou-
is her sophomore year. Not only was Megan 
sad to go, but her hometown was sad to see 
her leave as well. Coach Marriott, her cheer 
coach at the time, even offered to let her 

stay in her house until Megan finished high 
school. “Several people did. That’s Eldon for 
you. Where else does that happen that people 
step up to take care of you so you don’t have 
to leave the life you have known?” Although 
she moved away, it was almost like she never 
left because of how often she would visit. 
“Even after I moved I would come back on the 
weekends, get on the bus and go to speech 
and debate tournaments with them. I went to 
prom both years I missed. I still half lived in 
Eldon those two years.”

After high school, Megan began to pursue her 
lifelong dream of becoming an oncologist. “I 
have always wanted to be a doctor. It was al-
ways my calling.” Her path towards that goal 
soon changed, though . While in college she 
was working full-time at St. Mary’s and real-

Written by 2019 Eldon alumnus Parker Dunham 

“This is 
home...
this is 

home.”
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ized that the only real goal was keeping patients alive. 
“It wasn’t truly about quality of life, or what came after. 
It was about what could be done just to keep the body 
physically going. Obviously, this is extremely important, 
don’t get me wrong, but I couldn’t do that forever. I 
knew I needed to find something else.” Soon after, she 
quit her job at the hospital, quit school, and moved back 
home with her parents. Megan says, “I’m kind of a jump 
and just see what happens kind of person.”

Shortly after moving home, a doctor friend of Megan’s 
recommended she connect with a colleague of his who 
was a chiropractor. “I told him I wasn’t interested. I 
knew nothing about chiropractic other than it seemed 
kind of dumb honestly.” He shared her contact informa-
tion, though, and the chiropractor himself eventually 
got ahold of her directly. “I still was not really inter-
ested, but my parents were very encouraging. I was 
living in their house with no job and this guy was offer-
ing to pay me money. So long story short, I took it.” It 
wasn’t long though before she realized this was exactly 
what she had been looking for. “I fell in love with it. The 
main focus is quality of life and giving it back to people 
through natural healing. ‘What are you missing out on in 
your life due to pain and limitation? What do you want to 
be able to do, but don’t think you are capable of? Let’s 
focus on those things and work together with your body 
to achieve them.’ It gave me a new perspective on the 
body and how amazingly it is designed. It is so capable 
of healing and giving us so much more than we give it 
credit for. We just have to put in the effort to set it up 
for the win.”

Her passion led her back to school to finish her bache-
lor’s degree in human biology and then go on to earn her 
doctorate in Chiropractic Medicine from Logan Univer-
sity. During this time, she and her husband Ryan Porter 
had their first two boys, Kyler (9) and Zaden (8). After 
graduating, Megan purchased a chiropractic practice 
in Webster Groves, Missouri where she practiced for a 
little over 2 years. After having her third son, Avitt (5), 
she decided to stay home with her children. It wasn’t 
long before the final Porter boy, Daxon (3), was added 
to the mix and then the Porter’s decided it was time to 
come home. “We honestly just assumed we would stay 
in St. Louis forever, and that was fine. We had our people 
and our routine, but as our kids started to get a little 
older, we missed that sense of community. We both kind 

of woke up one day and said, ‘Nope! It’s time to go home.’”

Megan did not just come back to Eldon to live here. She came to make Eldon an 
even better place. Upon returning to Eldon, Megan naturally fell back into practice. 
“I had friends and family that needed help, and I knew I could work with them to 
make their lives better.” Eldon Family Chiropractic opened on March 1, 2020.

Having four boys only 6 years apart is challenging enough, but Megan and her fam-
ily were thrown into challenges coming home right off the bat. It only strength-
ened her confidence in Eldon still having the same strong sense of community. 
“We came home about 2 months before the tornado hit… and it was kind of awe 
striking to come back and see that Eldon was still like that. Loving one another 
and always working together. It was not just something you had in your head when 
you were a kid. It really is that way here.” Of course, the pandemic was also a chal-
lenge for the new chiropractor in town with four boys who were now home from 
school for the foreseeable future. Megan says she could not have done it without 
help and support from people in her community, friends, and “her girls.” “It really 
does take a village, 100%” and that is how she describes Eldon. “It is a village! 

Dr. Porter adjusting a patient at her clinic in Eldon.
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Henley
Jewelers

Dianne and  Daisy will gladly assist you. 

202 S. Maple, Downtown Eldon, MO.

573-392-4511

Porter cont.

Eldon
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STRONG !
cAVE tOURS alumni Weekend

25% OFF  

bOOK online using code: eldonstrong 

OCTOBER 8-10, 2021

WWW.STARKCAVERNS.COM
125 Cave Drive Eldon, MO 65026

573-TOP-CAVE
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That is really the definition of Eldon. Everybody is 
in it together. It is about how you can benefit all of 
us and that is huge. And everybody wants everyone 
else to succeed as well.”

Megan is not the only one to succeed because of 
her drive and passion for her community and the 
people in it. She has helped countless people in her 
short time back home to get back to healthier and 
more fulfilled lives. A friend and former employee of 
Megan said, “Megan and her business strive to sup-
port the people of Eldon and the surrounding areas. 
She’s worked extremely hard to learn new ways 
to help make the community healthier through 
chiropractic services, functional health consult-
ing, and physical therapy.” Megan is not only an 
excellent chiropractor but is an even better person. 
Another employee and friend said, “Patient care is 
her top priority. I’ve seen her put in countless hours 
squeezing patients in and working to find the root 
cause of their pain or health complications. I have 
not met a more determined individual. Having four 
sons all close in age and a new practice is extreme-
ly difficult to manage, but after watching her I feel 
like she could do just about anything she sets her 
mind to. She is truly my role model.”

Megan is committed to her family and her com-
munity which to her are one in the same. She is 
confident in Eldon and what it has to offer. “I think 
Eldon’s on a good track. It’s getting a lot of people 
who are willing to come back and invest and are 
pushing themselves to not just be good enough 
for Eldon. There’s a lot of people who are saying, 
‘We’re going to take these things that people see in 
bigger cities and if you build it, they will come and 
it’s going to do nothing but benefit the people here 
locally.’ I think that is key. People who are willing 
to take the risk here.” Luckily, Megan was one of 
those people who were willing to risk it, and Eldon 
is better off for it.
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Eldon Mustang Alumni
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Visionary
$25,000 and up
Rita Bass
Eldon Quarterback Club 
Cole Hamels
Kent Kehr Carl Mosher
E.J. Pyle

Cornerstone
$2,500 and up
Eldon Athletic Booster Club
 Ingrid Haas & John Groves 
Jim & Judy Lincoln
Nates Concrete Pumping LLC 
Tony & Renee Pace

Heritage
 $1,000 and up
Charles & Janet Allen 
Sandy, Bryan, Halla Atwell 
James & Melanie Bennett 
Linda Scrivner - Bierbower
John Caine Family 
Capital Region Medical Clinic-Eldon
Central Bank of Lake of the Ozarks
Class of 1956
Class of 1963
Bob & Janie Davis 
Matt & Shelly Davis 
Eldon CTA
Mike & Marla Finnegan 
Rob & Tami Frazee
Billy Gerhart 
Mike Hees

Phillips Funeral Home 
Blanche & Mary Laffey 
Carl Mosher
Paula Mosher-Lea
James & Catrice Roseblock 
Ed Sanning
Eric & Claire Wilhoit

Maroon
$500 and up
Joe & Donna Albertson 
Elaine Schuster-Allee 
Dit Apperson
Sandy Atwell
David Bailey Family 
Renee Baker
Bales Construction 
Jennifer Beard 
Kathy Bisges
Paul Boatman
Robert & Linda Brandt
Ty & Janice Brewer 
James & Barbara Brown 
Bruns Service Center 
Rick Caineban
Caine Family
Gary & Donna Carrender 
Citizens Bank of Eldon 
Class of 1955
Class of 1956
Class of 1963
Class of 1964
Class of 1965
Class of 1966
Class of 1968
Class of 1972
Class of 1974

Class of 1982
Class of 1983
Class of 1985
Class of 1988
Class of 1989
Class of 2001
Kenneth & Treva Crismon 
Dale & Pauline Currence 
Devine & Ass. Realty
Travis Dinwiddie
Jay & Stacey Dunham 
Kirk & Robin Earleywine 
Eldon Community Foundation
Eldon Friends of Music 
Eldon Lions Club
In Memory of Wanda Robbins Enloe
David & Maryann Frank 
Fendorf & Phillips
Devine & Ass. Real Estate 
Peter & Barbara Gattermeir
Friends of Deb Geritz 
Vonda Greenwalt
Billy Paul & Robin Griffith 
Scott & Michele Griswold 
Willard & Jerri Haley 
Matt & Ashley Hanks Family
Gerald J. Harms Sr.
Peggy Harrison
Tony & Ila Jean Hartfield
Bill, Sheri, Allie & Will Harvey 
Carl & Ruth Hees
Michael & Debra Hees
Randy Hendrix 
James T. Herfurth
Roy & Myrna Jo Herren 
Jim & Clare Herriman 
High Point Porter Family 
Bruce & Jeannie Hlavacek 
Duane & Cathy Jo Kleithermes Family

MUSTANG LEGACY CONTRIBUTORS
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Lake Regional Health Systems
Larry & Patricia LaDuke 
Blanche & Mary Laffey
Janice Maher
Toni Marra-Schulte & Danny Marra
Gary & Carole Marriott Family
Merle Matzen Family 
Rex, Joyce, Jason & Stacey McCarger
McDevitt Clan
Ardyce Meyer Shipman &
Mary Harper
Betty Ann Morris 
Max A. Nickerson 
George Parkins
David & Rhonda Perkins 
David & Julia Platt
Ruth Poliner
Larry and Sandra Pope 
Refills Ink
Republic Services Inc. 
Diana Loyce Robinson
George, Loyce, Susan & John Robinson
Bob & Judy Russell 
Kent & Donna Schmidt 
Justin & Billie Setser
Edward & Rhonda Simmons 
Richard & Linda Simmons-Thomas 
Don & Lovea Vaughan 
Vernon Publishing 
Wallace Vernon
David Wainright
Friends of Eddie Winters 
Ted & Beth Wood
Bob & Jlee Wooley 
Kathy Wrye
David A. Yarger

Gold
$250 and up
Jerome & Terry Atteberry 
Steve & Kathy Atwell
Wesley Bailey
Gene & Shirley Barbour 
Charles Bard

Brian Beard 
Terri Benjamin 
Ed Bierbower
Charles Blum Family 
Paul & Kathie Boatman 
Donald & Priscilla Bond 
Mark Callison
Class of 1964
Class of 1971
Class of 1976
Helen Cooper – Maxwell
Bethal Cotton- Coffman
Burnell & Linda Crain 
Diane Crismon-Simpson 
Tyrus Czeschin
David & Rose Marie Dishman
Dayle & Nancy Dunstan 
Arden Eilers
Brandon & Amy Frank 
Connie Clark-Freise 
Donna Gilreath
John & Stacie Hall 
Harenza Brothers
Helen & Rufus, Lois Harmon
Carl & Ruth Hees
In Memory of Grace Eilerts 
In Memory of Dee Spalding
Clement F. Iven
Robert Jenkins 
Gail Jones
Kenneth Kays 
Will Lemen
Donald & Shirley Looten 
Jack & Peggy Martin 
Helen Maxwell
James & Betty McDowell 
Colleen McGirl
Gaynelle Moore
The Partridge Family 
Frank & Beverly Procter 
River Region Credit Union 
Bill & Betty Roark
Julie Rush
Gary & June Spencer 
Helen Hackman-Sturgis

Jim Taylor
Dennis & Jerry Thompson 
Sam & Marlyn Upton 
Don & Laslee Vernon 
Randy & Michele Vernon 
Susan Wahlbrink
JoAnne (Heather) Woolley

White
up to $200
Neil & Debbie Atkinson 
Wesley Bailey
Susan Baker
Charles & Paula Bard 
Class of 1970
Class of 1971 
Michael Craig
Paul & Patricia Darnell 
Jan Denison
Anna Diebold
Jerry & Sara Dunstan 
John Gambill
Bill & Judith Gunn
Don Ham
Robert & Anna Harvey 
Cheryl Henningsen 
Robert & Donna Henley 
Paul & Sharon Holder 
Bernie & Cathie Jenkins 
Mr. & Mrs. B. Milton Kays 
Christine Leonard
DeeAnn Muse 
Fred Myer 
Marcia Nickels 
Terri Pint 
John Pyle 
Beverly Ruhlf 
Peter J. Shaw
Marvin & Kay Summers 
Robert & Doris Taggart 
Fred & Lela Uptergrove
C.D. & Sue Vernon 
David & Ruth Woolley 
JoAnne Woolley
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Coffee, Cars & 
Community

Although Zach Taylor and Richard Gray may have different sets of parents, they 
really are brothers, as their businesses would indicate. These two are business 
partners, brother-in-laws and lifelong friends that have been investing in this com-
munity for their whole lives.  Zach’s parents, T.L. and Janice Taylor, are Eldon natives 
as is his whole family. “My mom and dad have been around their whole lives. I’ve got 
family going way back. My great-great-great grandpa was actually the first mayor 
of Eldon.” Richard’s mother, Pat, is from Eugene and his father, Allen,  joined her there 
at the age of 11 when his family moved from Massechussetes. “My siblings and I all went to 
school in Eldon our whole lives.” The two were in the same graduating class and knew each 
other since kindergarten. 

While in high school, Zach was highly involved in FFA. “Some of my best memories 
were in FFA, working for Biddle on the football field and in the greenhouse. All that 
we were able to do there and learn from those teachers was great. I fell in love with 
landscaping and lawn care while doing those things in school. If it wasn’t so hard 
on my body, I might still be doing it, but since I’m not, all these other things have 
been a real blessing.” Richard was also involved in several organizations while in 
high school like FBLA, DECA, and Learn and Serve. “Who I am today has a lot to do 
with the teachers and the staff. I remember Coach Campbell and Mrs. Henderson 
and loved being a part of FBLA. Learn and Serve with Mrs. Matzen was probably my 
favorite thing in high school. That one on one time with teachers is something you 
don’t get in some of those other places.”

Both of them went to work at Eldon Furniture while in high school which was where 
their friendship really blossomed. Zach said, “Once I started working, I just wanted 
to work.” Richard shared a similar sentiment. “I started working and making money, 
and I realized, ‘That’s fun!’” Not only did they grow their friendship and make some 
money while working in their clubs and at the furniture store, but both of them 
were influenced by the people they worked for that would prove to be useful later 
on. When reflecting on FFA and his time at Eldon furniture, Zach said, “Biddle was 
a big influence on me, John Caine at the furniture store working for him, watching 
him run his business and his work ethic as an owner of a business was an influence 
on how I want to runmy business and how I want to treat my employees.”

Zach Taylor and Richard Gray

Written by 2019 Eldon alumnus Parker Dunham 
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landscaping company. Richard eventually married Tessa and moved his 
way into selling cars. “I got into the car business originally in Jeff City, 
and my whole goal was to get started there just so I could come back 
home.” This goal came to fruition when Richard went to work for Lloyd 
Belt Automotive in his hometown.  Lloyd also had a huge impact on Rich-
ard while he worked for him. “I worked for two other dealerships, and 
the owners really had no part of the day to day, but then working out 
at Lloyd Belt’s, he was there every day. He really didn’t want to be any-
where else. Hearing his story and watching his work ethic was a huge 
influence on me. I saw things that he did that I aspired to do. I appreci-

ated that relationship more than he ever knew as far as the way he 
helped me to grow.”

While Richard was at Lloyd Belt, and Zach was run-
ning the landscaping company, the opportunity to 

buy Refills Ink was presented to the two in 2013, so they 
bought it and Zach ran the business full time. Refills Ink was 

the spark that lit the rest of Zach and Richard’s enterprises in Eldon. 
Richard described his experience dreaming up Brew Brothers.  “I’ll never 
forget. I’d been driving around the railroad tracks one day on lunch at 
Belt’s because I was looking for properties and I was thinking, ‘Man, it 
would be cool to have a coffee shop or a sandwich shop along a bike 
trail,’ so I called Zach and I said, ‘Hey man, I just want to tell you I felt led 
to look for properties.’ He said ‘I was just talking to somebody about that 
exact same thing!’”

They took their shared aspiration of bringing a place like that to Eldon 
and acted on it. The perfect place for their business venture happened 
to fall right into their laps like it was meant to me, so they got to work, 
transforming the old building on Business 54 into the coffee shop we see 
today. Richard said, “At that point, Eldon didn’t really have a coffee shop 
that specializes in coffee with an atmosphere to come and just relax 
and be quiet and enjoy company.” Both of them were passionate about 
what this place could be. During this time, their families and Zach mar-
ried his wife Tesa in 2017. Zach also shared some of his dreams for Brew 
Brothers and why they started it in 2018. “We love coffee. We love the 
atmosphere of coffee shops. We like what it brought to the 

After graduating, the two took different paths, but kept connected. 
Zach bounced around from a few colleges, but ended up obtaining a turf 
and landscape management degree from OTC, continuing his passion 
that he grew in FFA. After graduating from OTC, he went to work running 
his brother’s lawn care business for 11 years. “I for sure wanted to leave 
Eldon when I was in high school, and then once I moved to college and 
came back and did lawncare and started my life here, I really  just fell 
back in love with  it. ” After high  school, Richard  went to Warrensburg 
for about a year, during which time he started dating Zach’s sister Tessa. 
He came back home where he got to work with Zach once again for the
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Coffee, Cars cont.

  
In your head as a kid you think, ‘Eldon is so 
small, there’s so much more out there.’ And 
there is, I get it, but once you leave and come 
back and you start building those roots, and 
realizing just the heart of this town and the 
people you grew up around—seeing them grow 
and succeed. You see people rallying around 
others, just that community we have here that 
you’re going to miss out on if you head some-
where else.

ELDON >>

community— a place to hang out with friends and visit. Just 
the idea of that, I think we both fell in love with. Anytime I 
walk into the coffee shop and there’s people hanging out,”my 
heart’s happy. It doesn’t matter if they’ve got ice water in 
their hand if they’re enjoying the place” 

Brew Brothers soon grew into exactly what they had hoped 
it would become, but they didn’t stop there. Just last year, 
the two “brothers” teamed up once again and opened “GT 
Brothers Automotive” just down the street from their coffee 
shop. The two friends are now closer than ever (literally and 
figuratively) as Zach runs Refills Ink directly adjacent to Rich-
ard over in the new dealership. Richard shared, “I can’t even 
put it into words how we ended up where we are because it 
doesn’t really make sense to be in this office right here with 
Zach next door working side by side. It’s an amazing thing. We 
just try to do what we think is right and pray it all works out.”

Both Zach and Richard are highly motivated individuals and 
they say this is due to the people they have been surrounded  Tesa, Zach and 1 year old Colt Taylor

Tessa, Richard, Kora - 7 yrs. & Hudson- 10 yrs. Gray. 
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Richard and Zach inside Brew Brothers Coffee. 

GT Motors & Refills Ink in Eldon.

ELDON >>
by in Eldon which is what made them want to 
come back here. “In your head as a kid you think, 
‘Eldon is so small, there’s so much more out 
there.’ And there is, I get it, but once you leave 
and come back and you start building those roots, 
and realizing just the heart of this town and the 
people you grew up around— seeing them grow 
and succeed. You see people rallying around oth-
ers, just that community we have here that you’re 
going to miss out on if you head somewhere else. 
It was an easy decision when I came back that 
this is where I wanted to be,” said Richard. When 
asked what specifically made him want to return 
to Eldon, Zach said, “Family, community, church 
family, Richard… It’s home. There’s a lot of people 
here that I love. Whether it’s family or just people 
you grew up with or worked for. You just kind of 
grow this passion for the people you’re around 
and you want them to succeed.” 

Their motivation has kept them going and grow-
ing all of these years, but the two do not credit 
themselves with their success through it all. 
“We’ve had numerous challenges— financial 
challenges, physical challenges, the tornado, 
COVID. Being a business owner isn’t easy, but it’s 
rewarding. Being led here and walking with God 
through it is the only way we could do it.” Richard 
reflected on how they got to where they are to-
day saying, “It’s been a thing where God answers 
your prayers in ways you don’t understand, and 
there’s things that weigh heavy on you and some-
how, without you even realizing it, you’re on the 
other end going, ‘What a blessing.’ There’s been 
challenges, but it’s always been, ‘Give it to God, 
trust in Him.’” Zach and Richard are excited for 
Eldon’s future and they will surely continue to 
play a role in the development and improvement 
of this town. These two are exemplary of the 
perseverance and hard work that can be found 
throughout Eldon.
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Upon his graduation from EHS in 1979, Wood decided to pursue a career in education.  
“Jim Ward was my high school English teacher and friend.  If there was one person that 
pushed me towards education it would have been Mr. Ward, because I saw the dif-
ference that he made in his students’ lives by educating them, but more importantly 
caring about them”. 
Wood started out attending UMR right out of high school but quickly decided that be-
ing an engineer was not for him.  “I loved the math courses so I transferred to the 
University of Central Missouri and received my bachelor of science in education in 
mathematics. I have always wanted to help others and make a difference, and teach-
ing gave me the opportunity to do both.”
Wood graduated from UCM in 1983 and took his first job, teaching upper-level math at 
Morgan County R-II in Versailles. “Over the years I taught many levels of math, com-
puter classes and physics.  I was also the technology coordinator for the district, and 
when the technology demands reached a point that I couldn’t do both, I left the class-

DAVID WOOD
“I have always wanted to help others 
and make a difference, and teaching 
gave me the opportunity to do both.”

1979 Alumnus & Eldon Chamber Citizen of Year room and became a full-time computer guy.”
Along the way, Wood met and married the love 
of his life, Cheryl Charlson. “She had no idea the 
wild ride that she was signing up for that day,” 
he says.  “She has supported me in all of my ad-
ventures and I am grateful for her love and help.” 
Together David and Cheryl have two sons, Jona-
than and Patrick.  Jonathan and his wife Laura 
live in Lawson with their three children, Joanna, 
Logan and Jacqueline.  Patrick and his wife Laura 
are currently living in Versailles with their three 
children, Grayson, Parker and Flora Mae.  “I have 
been truly blessed with a wonderful family.”

Leaving Education and the Road to the 

Capitol
After 25 years in the Morgan County R-II school 
district, Wood decided it was time to retire and 
find a different occupation. He got a job in the IT 
department at Capital Region Medical Center and 
spent the next five years working in the hospital 
and all of its clinics.
Wood was friends with both Chuck Pryor and 
Rodney Schad, who were the two previous state 
representatives. Through his friendship with 
them, he understood what the position required.  
“I had been approached by the superintendent 
at Versailles when I retired and he encouraged 
me to run. It would have been a very tough race 
against an incumbent and I didn’t know very 
many people in the district where I lived.” 

Written by  Tammy Witherspoon
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However, in 2012 the district lines changed.  Wood lived in Rodney 
Schad’s area and he was term limiting out of office. “I mentioned 
in passing one day that I would like to run and Cheryl didn’t laugh 
at me, so we never looked back,” he said. 
During his tenure David said he “was very fortunate to be able to 
make a difference in many different areas.  I have always wanted 
to serve and make a difference, and this position gave me the op-
portunity to improve 6.5 million lives in the state and to fight for 
the 37,000 individuals that I represented in District 58.”

Final Thoughts 
Wood says his parents had the greatest influence on him. “Every 
day I find something that I do or think that is a direct connection 
to my mom and dad.”
Wood added, “If there is one person that I have to give credit to 
for any success that I have had it is my wife, Cheryl.  Not only has 
she been there for me through this journey, she has traveled thou-
sands of miles to events and ate hundreds of fund-raiser dinners, 
read seven newspapers each week to find where we needed to 
be, and most importantly kept me grounded as to what is really 
important.”
“I am driven by a desire to help others and I have no interest in per-
sonal gain.  I have always found that I am more blessed by giving 
than I am by receiving.” Wood says he finds just regular hard work 
relaxing. “I relax by climbing on a tractor to cut brush or a lawn 
mower to cut grass, grab a chainsaw to clear dead trees and burn 
brush piles. The more time I spent in an office the more I appreci-
ated hard work and the peace that comes with it.”
Wood added, “I have been truly blessed in my life by a wonder-
ful family, great friends, unbelievable opportunities, and given the 
chance to serve people I truly care about.”
Although Wood resides in Versailles now, a part of his heart will al-
ways be in Eldon. “Eldon is my foundation.  This is where my family 
lived.  This is where I received a quality education that has served 
me very well,” says Wood. “When I graduated from college and had 
several opportunities to teach in different districts, the deciding 
factor was to be close to Eldon and family.  I have lived in Versailles 
for a long time but Eldon is still home, too.”



Written by 2019 Eldon alumnus Parker Dunham 
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A-Hart for Eldon!

fun to see them doing the things that we did with their parents. It’s 
really fun to watch it all evolve.” 

Both of them enjoyed their time in high school and all of the activi-
ties they were involved in. “Jason was an athlete, so he loved sports. 
I was more into the social aspect.” He loved basketball but also did 
baseball and FFA his senior year. Jason was actually on Eldon’s first 
EHS baseball team and even threw the first pitch ever on the old 
McMillen Field. His coaches also taught him a number of skills while 
in sports. “My coaches were influential and always pushed us to be 
the best we could be. I remember Coach Klein and Coach Carlock 
and Coach Franks. Those guys always push you.” Although Jason’s 
time in FFA was only his senior year, he said, “They teach life skills 
that you don’t get anywhere else like work ethic and how to be 
responsible.” Lindsay was also very impacted by FFA during high 
school. “I think FFA was a huge influence. Mr. Haley and Mr. Biddle 
were amazing teachers and to get to learn and grow from them was 
very special. It forced me to be in things that I would not have nor-
mally have been in. Mr. Biddle put me in a public speaking contest 
and I wanted to die, but then look at what I do now for my career. I 
do a lot of public speaking. They could bring out qualities you didn’t 
even know you had.” The two are both glad that the school system 
they experienced as kids is just as good if not better for their kids 
today. “I love that our kids have had some of the same teachers 
that we had in school.   Our school  is  definitely another reason we 

If you talked to Jason and Lindsay Ahart, you would notice three 
things about them right off the bat. They love their family, they love 
their friends, and they love their town. They love these things so 
much, the Aharts have spent their entire lives here in Eldon and don’t 
plan on leaving anytime soon.

Jason’s parents, Mike and Pam, are also both Eldon graduates, and 
raised Jason and his brother here as well. Lindsay’s parents, Rob and 
Tami Frazee, moved to the Eldon area in the 70s where Rob worked 
as a juvenile officer and eventually a banker here in Eldon where 
they settled down and raised Lindsay and her sister. Both Jason and 
Lindsay developed their work ethic at a young age. Jason started 
what would eventually become Ahart Enterprises when he was 
15 years old with a lawn mowing company. Lindsay also worked 
throughout school at a number of places. “Whoever let me work, I 
worked. I loved to work and meet new people.” She worked at Bond 
Pharmacy, J. Michael’s Pizzeria, the Department of Public Safety for 
the State of Missouri, and Studio 54 while in high school and college.
 
During their time at Eldon High School, Jason and Lindsay not only 
met and started dating each other, but they also cultivated friend-
ships that have lasted and grown to this day. Lindsay said, “Our 
friends are very influential in our lives. They’re the same friends we 
had all throughout our school years, and now all of our kids are in 
school together and are in the same circles of friends, so it’s really 

Jason, Lindsay, Cannon (16yrs), Britton (13 yrs)  Barron (10yrs), and Landyn (1 8 months) Ahart
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we love our town.  You simply can’t beat it. We have awesome teachers and amazing 
leaders.”

After graduating high school, the two took very similar paths, as they both earned busi-
ness administration degrees from Lincoln. During their college careers, they both contin-
ued on their path of hard work. Lindsay continued to work at Studio 54 and the Depart-
ment of Safety with the State of Missouri while Jason grew his business. After graduating 
from Lincoln, Jason really put in the work and shifted his business’ focus to construction 
which has since grown into his construction company, Ahart Enterprises. Lindsay got 
a job with the Public School Retirement System where she puts into practice all of the 
things she learned in school.

The two then got married in 2002, and began to grow their family here in Eldon. They had 
their oldest, Cannon in 2005, Britton in 2008, Barron in 2011, and their only girl, Landyn 
just last year. When talking about their newest addition to the Ahart clan, Jason said, 
“Boys are boys… boys are easy. Girls are different and a lot harder!” Lindsay always want-
ed to stay in Eldon and raise their kids here. “I knew I wanted kids and I wanted them to 
have the same sense of community that I had growing up. I love that we can go anywhere 
and someone is watching my kid.” She also jokes, “Listen… we leave our kids somewhere 
quite often, but you can leave your kids places and you know they’re fine. They’ll find  a 
ride home because they always know somebody.” The Ahart’s love this community and 
are grateful for all it has to offer them and their family. Not only are they heavily involved 
in their community, but so are their kids, parents, families, and friends. Their close group 
of high school friends are still very close.“Most of our great friends stayed around here, 
and all of our kids have grown up together. When you have that kind of a group of friends, 
it’s kind of hard to think about leaving,” said Jason.

Jason and Lindsay have loved Eldon their whole lives. Lindsay reflected on why her and 
Jason wanted to stick around their small hometown. “We never even thought about leav-
ing. Never. I have always loved our town. I just thought it was so wonderful that everyone 
knows each other. Even when I was a kid, it was just so fun to go somewhere and you 
knew everybody.” The two love the perseverance of their hometown and how it faces 
adversity. “When something happens to a family here in town, whether you know them 
or not, you still drop everything to help. Big towns don’t get that. That’s one thing that I 
love most about our town— no matter what, there’s always going to be someone rooting 
for you whether they know you or not.It all comes back to the community. No matter 
what you go through, you always have your community here to support you and pray for 
you.” When asked what challenges they faced personally getting to where they are today, 
Jason said,  “Everyday is a bit of a challenge. We have four kids. We are very busy. You just 
don’t know what the day’s going to bring. It changes all the time but we just keep working 
hard, focus on raising good humans and pray we’re going to instill good work ethic, kind-
ness and a strong sense of community in each of them.”

As the Ahart’s grow their business and their kids grow up, they are very hopeful for what 
Eldon has to offer in the future. “I think Eldon is in a great place. There have been some ups 
and downs in our community. My mom worked at FASCO for thirty-something years, and 
when that closed it was really scary for our town and sad for so many of our fellow com-
munity members, but now we have so many great little businesses and Quaker’s here and 
growing— it’s just really exciting to see the town and school growing and doing so well.” 
The Aharts are a perfect example of what Eldon has to offer. They are so excited for their 
future and their kids’ futures here in Eldon; there’s no place they’d rather be.

Jason and Lindsay before a Mustang 
football game.

Cannon helping hang flags before 
Friday night Football. 

Britton holding Landyn before his 
football game. 
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The Baileys:
Forever Home

The question wasn’t if Eldon High School 
graduates Taylor and Allie (Harvey) Bailey 
would move back to Eldon, it was more so 
when, and how?  The young couple loved 
living in Columbia where they both attended 
college.  They had built a great life there both 
professionally and socially, however, when 
they found out they were expecting their 
first child, they really started thinking about 
coming home. Allie felt like it was the right 
decision at that time, “We knew if we moved 
back to Eldon, we would be closer to fam-
ily, Caroline could grow up being close with 

her grandparents and cousins, which is 
something I really appreciate now as an 
adult”.  Taylor agreed, but they wanted 
to make sure the move was beneficial to 
both their growing family and their pro-
fessional careers.  “Having a degree in Ag-
riculture made it somewhat difficult early 
on to find job opportunities in the manu-
facturing and tourism-based economy 
that Eldon has. When Central Bank had 
the opportunity of an Ag Lender, based in 
Eldon, I knew I had to jump on it.”  The El-
don school district played another factor 

in their decision to move back. As Eldon 
alumni, they were familiar with the edu-
cation system.  “The Eldon school dis-
trict has only improved since we have 
been there. So why wouldn’t we want 
our daughter to go to school here?”

Allie is the daughter of Bill and Sheri 
Harvey of Eldon. The Harvey Family is 
a four-generation family of Eldon High 
School graduates. The family has a great 
history in the Eldon community that has 
been present since the late 1800’s. Tay-
lor is the son of David and Teri Bailey 
of High Point/Eldon. The Bailey Family 
moved to the Eldon area in 1984 where 
David, more so known as “Mr. Bailey” 
taught American Literature, Drama, and 
Speech and Debate at the high school 
for over 30 years and Teri worked as a 
Para at the Upper Elementary.

Both 2009 EHS graduates, Allie enjoyed 
playing the alto saxophone in marching 
and concert band, and participated in 
volleyball for three years. She also took 
Health Occupations and was involved 
in SkillsUSA, which helped solidify her 
career in the health field.  Taylor was 
an active member in the FFA and played 
several sports, including football, base-
ball, cross country and track. Both Tay-
lor and Allie enjoyed attending sporting 
events and hanging out with friends 
during their time at Eldon High. They 
were also members of various clubs 
such as Spanish club, science club, and 
NHS, among others. Their involvement 
in these activities definitely help shape 
their futures both by piquing their inter-
est in future careers and giving them 
necessary leadership skills they still use 
today.

Taylor and Allie met before they started 
high school at an eighth grade gradua-
tion party. He went to High Point, kinder-
garten through eighth grade and then 

Taylor and Allie (Harvey) Bailey with their daughter Caroline, 3 yrs.



“The Breakfast Club” -  Taylor and Allie get together with former EHS classmates almost every weekend for breakfast. 
Pictured left to right: Justin Uptergrove, Baker Uptergrove, Whitney Lodge, Cheyanne Uptergrove, Thomas Lodge, 

Cole Lodge, Allie Bailey, Taylor Bailey and Caroline Bailey.  
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attended Eldon High School. They never dated in high school, but were in the 
same friend group. They didn’t actually start dating until the summer after 
their freshmen year of college. Needless to say, they became inseparable 
that summer and Allie followed Taylor to Mizzou that fall. “We have been 
together for over eleven years and married for almost six. We have a beauti-
ful three-year-old daughter, Caroline, and are excited to be expecting a son 
this fall”.

When they decided to move back to Eldon, they both wanted to be involved 
and give back to the community in some way. They are both fortunate to 
be able to do that through their jobs, Taylor as an Agricultural/Commercial 
Loan Officer with Central Bank and Allie as an RN Supervisor at the Capital 
Region Clinic-Eldon. Taylor felt that “living and working in the same small 
town offers a connection with people that you don’t get in a larger city. I love 
seeing customers in my office that, in-turn, become friends and neighbors 
out in the community.” Allie agreed, “I enjoy working in a community where I 
can build trusting relationships with patients in and out of the clinic setting. 
That’s something you don’t necessarily see in the city.” 

When the Bailey’s are not working, they enjoy spending time with family, 
friends and their daughter. Taylor enjoys playing golf, checking the cows and 
working on their small farm. Allie likes to read, cook, and enjoy the peaceful-
ness of living in the country. However, she says “As I do enjoy doing all of 
those things, lately my extra time is consumed with chasing around a tod-
dler!”  They additionally enjoy getting together with a small group of friends 
and their kids every weekend for breakfast; formally named “The Breakfast 
Club”.
They also spend their time as avid sports fans, rooting on the Mustangs on a 
Friday night, or watching the St. Louis Cardinals or Kansas City Chiefs. They 
try to tailgate at as many Mizzou football games as they can with a group of 
very special Eldon residents. The Bailey’s also attend First Christian Church 
in Eldon. Eldon is blessed to have this young family back home, investing in 
their community and enriching the lives of others, both professionally and 
personally.

Taylor and Allie at a EHS homecoming when 
Caroline was an infant.

Taylor’s parents and former Eldon teachers, 
David and Teri Bailey with their grandchildren.
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Written by 2021 Eldon alumnus Alexis Dupont
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Grow Your Own
2015 Alumnus Larissa Duckworth Carroll

The number of high school graduates who are choosing 
to go in to the field of education has decreased dramati-
callly over the last 50 years. This has caused a definite 
teacher shortage in America. To combat this problem, 
Eldon Schools has worked hard to mentor and encour-
age students to become teachers and most importantly, 
return home to give back to their community. Larissa 
Carroll is one of many young teachers in the “Grow Your 
Own” initiative. 

Larissa Carroll began her career as an Eldon Middle School teacher 
in August 2019. Although Carroll did not decide to go into the field of 
education until her freshman year of college, she knew one thing for 
sure: she was bound to end up back in Eldon. Her love for teaching 
and her students remains apparent to her community and other staff 
members. 

2015 EHS graduate Larissa Carroll grew up and currently lives in Eldon. 
In high school, Carroll participated in a wide range of extracurricular 
activities including cheerleading, cross country, track and field, band 
and color guard. She chose to attend Southwest Baptist University in 
Bolivar, Missouri where she graduated with her Bachelor of Arts degree 
in Education. When asked why she made the decision to attend the uni-
versity she stated, “I chose to go to SBU because of the great educa-
tion, Christian atmosphere and the small class sizes.” Carroll married 
her husband Kyle Carroll in June 2020 and they currently have two dogs 
together. The couple both love the community in which they are sur-
rounded by in Eldon, one that embraces love and togetherness, which 
explains why they chose to come back to the small town. As said by 
Carroll, “I enjoyed growing up in Eldon and I think Eldon School District 
is an amazing district to be in and work for. It is a district that we would 
like our kids to attend school in when we have children.”

Growing up, Carroll was not certain of what career she wanted to pur-
sue. Her freshman year of college, she believes she was drawn to the 
field of education “because it is a combination of all the areas [she] 
was interested in.” She credits her former Eldon teachers for their 
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positive influence. “Many teachers from Eldon helped 
direct me onto the path that I am on now with their 
encouraging words and dedication to education.” Car-
roll views the field of education as an area in which 
she can always grow in and know that she is making a 
difference to other individuals. As a special education 
teacher, Carroll has to be especially considerate and 
be sure to make sure all of her students are learning 
in the most efficient way possible. “Building relation-
ships is a huge part of being a teacher. My goal as an 
educator is to address independent learning needs 
of each individual student while fostering a love for 
learning. This is my goal in the special education set-
ting as well as the regular education setting. Being 
able to build relationships to learn what individual 
learning needs each student has, to then help them 
grow and foster a love for learning is my favorite part 
of being a teacher although it can also be the most 
challenging part at times.” Carroll’s strive to meet 
such goals remains apparent in her teaching meth-
ods. 

Outside of the classroom, Carroll enjoys spending 
time with her husband and their two dogs. “We en-
joy traveling and spending time outdoors. I also enjoy 
reading, running and coaching cheerleading.” If there 
was one thing Carroll could advise students who as-
pire to become an educator it would be to “be flexible 
and learn to go with the flow. Take that time where 
you are learning how to be an educator to seek out 
new ideas, new technologies, new teaching methods, 
even if they are things you don’t think you’ll like or 
use you never know when they may be useful. Learn 
and grow with your students. Be willing to try new 
things, even if it intimidates you. What is best for your 
students may be a new method that you have never 
tried or something that scares you, but it is worth a 
try even if it helps just one student.” Although Mrs. 
Carroll has only been an educator for two years, she 
has learned many important lessons and is willing 
to learn more. The Eldon School District is eager to 
have such an inspirational and dedicated new school 
teacher. 
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